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Splendour and majesty are before him; strength and joy are in his dwelling place. 

 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome Back to the new term 
 
This half term, our focus is ‘Joy’. It is officially one of my favourite values! We can be joyful in some good days and 
bad. With God’s help we can experience joy in all kinds of times. I love the many songs we sing this half term (many 
of which have very silly actions)!  We hope that you join us for the varied events over the next few weeks which we 
hope bring you as much joy as they do us. This newsletter highlights a few of our upcoming events but for the full list 
please do look at the dates section at the end of this newsletter as usual.  
 
Well done Year 1 
 
Year One completed their Phonics Check this week and tried very hard to ‘blend and segment’ all sorts of words!  
We were very pleased with them. Parents and Carers, you will receive your child’s score for this Phonics Check 
alongside their reports. Thank you to Mrs Boyle and the Year 1 team for your organisation and care around this, this 
week.  
 
Well done Year 4 
 
Year 4 were wonderfully whizzy this week in finishing their multiplication tests. These tests are part of the national 
Multiplication Timetables Check (MTC). Thank you to Mrs Rutter and team who prepared the children so well. They 
were so calm and organised – a great way to be with only 2 years until the SATS! The fact that the children across the 
school are generally very calm in tests is a real strength of the school.  
 
Year 6 Enterprise project – A message from Mr Bowen  

 

As the children of Year 6 enter their final half term at Nutfield Church, excitement is building within their classroom 

with the beginning of their Enterprise Project. The aim of the project is for the class to research, gather data, design 

and create a product to sell for profit. This year the groups have designed a range of drinks and sweet treats! The class 

have been split into five competing groups, with each being given £10 as a budget. After school on Friday 21st June, on 

the school playground, Year 6 will be selling their created products. Please bring with you your £1 and 50p coins in 

order to purchase your tasty treats. Now let’s introduce the five teams.  

 

“We’ve got all you need if you just believe” that’s the moto of team Hope ‘n’ Dreams. Our team consists of: Amelia, 

Izabelle, Evie, Ruby, Ted and Milo. This team’s target is to fill you with delight by selling you our glorious food. As a 

group we have completed many research tasks in order for our product to reach the highest of standards. Our 

magnificent team has passionate energy for this project and we hope that you will support us. We can assure you that 

our food will be the most exquisite; an experience you will not want to be missing out on. Our surveys, filled out by 

the bright and marvellous children of Nutfield Church Primary School have helped us create the perfect snack for 

them. Thank you for your time, we hope you can come by and purchase one of our products.  

 

Looking at satisfying your sweet tooth? Team Tasty is the answer. Our creative and fun team consists of Ella, Grace, 

Belle, Olivia, Macie, Noah and Henri. Our number one goal is to satisfy our delightful customers from Nutfield Church 

Primary School. Our food will be so yummy all you’ll want to do is leave us with your money. In preparation for making 

a delicious product just for you, we have collected survey data from across the school in order to create the perfect 

product. We look forward to seeing you all and welcoming your generosity. Team Tasty, made how you like it.  



 

We are ‘The Dream Team’. Team work makes the dreamwork! That is our moto. Our team of Sam, Noah, Ellie, Harry, 

Joey, Ruben and Darcey, have come together to make the best product we can to satisfy our beloved customers. As a 

group we have conducted research in order for our main product to be of the highest quality and reasonably priced. 

We want to do our best to supply a delicious, tasty treat for the hard working, superb children at Nutfield Church 

Primary School. When you try our exquisite product, the flavours will explode on your tongue and take your taste buds 

to another level. We are the greatest team in the world! We are so good, why wouldn’t you choose us? 

 

Team Sweet Tooth reporting for duty. We are here to satisfy your appetite with our exquisite mouth-watering offers 

that you can’t refuse. Our mighty group consists of: Emily, William, Maddie, Noah and Winter-Rose. Will we except an 

average product? No! We have completed extensive research towards our future award-winning food product with 

help from the wonderful children at Nutfield Church Primary. Thanks again to all those helpful individuals who shared 

with us their opinions on which tasty treats they preferred. Our moto you ask? It’s about sweets, it’s about power, we 

stay hungry, so you can devour. We look forward to seeing you at the launch of our product. 

 

We are the amazing team ‘Super Sweet’, which consists of the marvellous, hard-working members; Arthur, Ellis, Isy, 

Emilia, Bonnie and Darcie. To put it simply, our job is to put a smile on all the faces of the wonderful children of Nutfield 

Church. Our outstanding product will be the most sensational, most exquisite, mouth-watering treat you can find. 

Why us, you may find yourselves wondering? We believe our extensive marketing research has provided the answer 

to the most popular treated wanting by our fellow fantastic school children. Don’t think twice, buy at the right price. 

 
Special Support Arrangement (SSA) Parents and Carer Appointments 
 
Parents and Carers of children currently on our Special Educational Needs register will have an opportunity to have a 

30-minute appointment with their child’s class teacher during the week commencing 24th June 2024, to discuss and 

review their Special Support Arrangement (SSA) targets. Sessions will be available to book via Parentmail, from 

5.00pm on Monday 17th June. 

 
Hop A Thon  
 
Our annual Hop-A-Thon will be taking place on Wednesday 26th June. In previous years we raised over £1500 
pounds, which went directly to the upkeep of the farm. As with the last three previous years we are encouraging 
children to dress up as rabbits, chickens or any other animal that takes their fancy. Our hope is that each child will be 
able to raise at least £10 of sponsorship money, so please start looking for sponsors if you haven’t already done so. 
The Annual Hop-A-Thon is always a big event which the children look forward too. It is not only a fun event which 
brings the school together but also helps the children to understand the economic realities of looking after pets and 
general animal husbandry.  
 
Reports 
 

Reports are due to go out on Wednesday 26th June. For those of you in Year R or Year 1 or are new to the school we 
wanted to let you know that the reports will come out as follows:  
Year R:  The Reception Baseline report which was completed in the first few weeks in Reception and the end of year 
school report.  
Year 1: The phonics check score as an additional letter or ‘top sheet’ and an end of year school report. 
Year 2: The teacher assessments for the KS1 (now non-statutory) SATS as an additional letter or ‘top sheet’ and an 
end of year school report. 
Year 3: End of year report 
Year 4: The Multiplication Score on a letter or ‘top sheet’ and an end of year school report.  
Year 5: End of year report 
Year 6:  End of year report (SATS results should be out by then. If they are they will be included as a ‘top sheet’). If 
for any reason there is a delay, we will send on to you as soon as we receive them.  
 
Sports day 
 
Sports Day will take place on Thursday 27th June, weather permitting. The children will take part in a series of events, 
organised by Mr Bowen, in their school teams.  The school gates will be open from 12.45pm and will promptly close 



at 1.00pm with the main events starting at 1.20pm within the school grounds. We aim to finish and calculate the 
afternoon’s winning team at 3pm, ready for the usual 3:15pm dismissal on the front playground.  
 
A letter is attached with a detailed breakdown on the afternoon’s events. This information will guide you in 
preparing for the afternoon and direct you in the best possible way to follow your child’s movements during Sports 
Day.  Good luck to St George’s, St Andrew’s, St David’s and St Patrick’s teams!  
 
Amazon Wishlist 
 
Thank you very much to everyone who has purchased and donated items. It seems that this is a really good way to 

communicate our various need. We are very grateful to those of you who have contributed. There will 

be more items ‘uploaded’ on our Wishlist after half term. Should you wish to purchase something for 

the school, our wish list can be found by scanning the following QR code. 

 
 

 
Vacancies  
 
We have a number of upcoming vacancies which can be found on our website. Please share these with anyone who 
may be looking for positions as: Teachers, Farm Managers, Midday Meal Supervisors or Play Workers in Ark. 
 
Secondary School Opening Evening 
 
For those of you that may be considering secondary school, Carrington School and St Bede’s have some upcoming 
open days and evenings. Please see attached for further information. 
 
Patronal Festival 
On Saturday 29th and Sunday 30th June St Peter and St Paul’s Church are hosting a Patronal Festival for which all are 
welcome. Enjoy the beauty of your Parish Church at any of the events held over that weekend. For more 
information, please see the attached leaflet. 
 
Surrey Arts 
 
Would you like to introduce your child to the thrill of learning and making music? Surrey Arts provide many 
opportunities for children and young people to play, learn and perform across a range of types of music. 

Learning an instrument allows children and young people to express themselves and grow in self-confidence whilst 
developing other skills such as: hand and eye coordination, spatial and social skills, and self-reliance and develop 
better memories. Please view the attached flyer for further information.  

Supreme Sport United 
 
Is your child passionate about football? Supreme Sports are holding Saturday League Football trials for the 2024-25 
season and are offering free trials. For more information please click here  
 
We are really looking forward to this half terms’ events and look forward to speaking to you and seeing you all soon. 
 
The staff team and I hope you have a lovely weekend with your families. 
 
Miss Woods 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://nutfieldchurchprimary.co.uk/job-vacancies/
http://www.ssunited.co.uk/


DIARY DATES  
 

PTFA Year 1 Cake Sale Friday 14th June- 3.15pm-4.45pm 

Year 5 – Activity Days - Aqua Sports Wednesday 12th- Friday 14th June 

Wellbeing Wednesday (Yr 3) Wednesday 19th June  

PTFA Wear Own Shoes Day – Bottles for 
Summer Garden Party 

Friday 21st June 

Indian Dance Workshop (Yr 3 and 4) Monday 24th June 9.00-11.30am  

EYFS Collective Worship Wednesday 26th June – 9.05am 

Welcome to EYFS meeting  Wednesday 26th June 2.00pm-3.00pm 

Hopathon Wednesday 26th June   

Wellbeing Wednesday (Yr 4) Wednesday 26th June  

Sports Day Thursday 27th June  

INSET Day Friday 28th June  

Art Exhibition Monday 1st July – 1.30pm-4.30pm 

Art Exhibition Tuesday 2nd July – 3.15pm-4.30pm 

Open Evening Tuesday 2nd July – 3.15pm-4.30pm 

Welcome to School Meeting Wednesday 3rd July 2.00pm-3.00pm 

Wellbeing Wednesday (Yr 5) Wednesday 3rd July  

Reserve Sports Day Thursday 4th July 1.15pm-3.15pm 

Year 1 Wisley Trip Friday 5th July 

PTFA Summer Garden Party Saturday 6th July -12.00pm-3.00pm  

Summer Concert Tuesday 9th July 6.00pm-7.00pm 

Wellbeing Wednesday (Yr R) Wednesday 10th July  

SDBE Year 6 Leavers’ Service Wednesday 10th July 

Year 6 Production – dress rehearsal Friday 12th July– 2.00pm-3.00pm 

Year 6 Production Monday 15th July– 6.00pm-7.00pm 

Year 6 Production Tuesday 16th July– 6.00pm-7.00pm 

Wellbeing Wednesday (Yr R) Wednesday 17th July  

Leavers’ Service Christchurch Friday 19th July – 9.30am 

INSET Day 2023-24 Monday 22nd July 2024 

INSET Day 2023-24 Tuesday 23rd July 2024 

INSET Day 2024-25 Monday 2nd September 2024 

INSET Day 2024-25 Tuesday 3rd September 2024 

INSET Day 2024-25 Friday 25th October 2024 

INSET Day 2024-25 Monday 2nd June 2025 

INSET Day 2024-25 Friday 4th July 2025 

 


